

## PROVINCE OF KWAZULU-NATAL ISIFUNDAZWE SAKWAZULU-NATALI

# Office of the Premier Ihhovisi LikaNdunankulu

HIV & AIDS CHIEF DIRECTORATE Private Bag X9037 PIETERMARITZBURG 3200

Tei: (033) 341 4766 Fax: (033) 394 2710

## MEMORANDUM

TO: MEMBERS OF THE PROVINCIAL COUNCIL ON AIDS

RE: POSTPONEMENT OF THE PROVINCIAL COUNCIL ON AIDS MEETING: 03 NOVEMBER 2010

#### 1. INTRODUCTION

A schedule of the Provincial Council on AIDS meetings for 2010 was approved by the Council in November 2009. The meetings of the Council for 2010 were to be held on 03 March 2010, 07 July 2010, and 03 November 2010. The Provincial Council on AIDS meeting for March was held as scheduled. The meeting for the 7<sup>th</sup> of July was postponed to the 25<sup>th</sup> of August 2010 due to the FIFA World Cup. The next meeting is due to be held on 03 November 2010.

#### 2. DISCUSSION

# 2.1 RESCHEDULING OF MEETING WHICH WAS TO BE HELD ON 03 NOVEMBER 2010

The next meeting is due to take place only nine weeks after the previous meeting. Further, the Provincial Council on AIDS hosted a Partnership Against HIV and AIDS Conference on the 12<sup>th</sup> of October 2010 where all members of the Council participated.

In view of these recent two meetings the Chairperson of the Provincial Council on AIDS has approved the rescheduling of the meeting which was to be held on 03 November 2010. As a result the next Provincial Council on AIDS meeting is to take place on 03 March 2011.

Enq: Dr. N.I. Ndlovu; Tel No: (033) 341 4766; E-mail: ndlovuni@premier.kzntl.gov.za

## 2.2 REQUEST FOR QUARTERLY REPORTS ENDING SEPTEMBER 2010

As the meeting of 03 November 2010 has been rescheduled, District AIDS Councils are kindly requested to submit the quarterly reports they would have submitted at this meeting to this office by Friday, 12 November 2010.

Please forward these quarterly reports to:

Ms. J. Motaung

**HIV and AIDS Chief Directorate** 

Office of the Premier

033-341 4766 (Tel)

033-394 2710 (Fax)

motaunmi@premier.kzntl.gov.za (Email)

#### 3. RECOMMENDATIONS

It is recommended that:

 The members of the Provincial Council on AIDS take note that the meeting which was scheduled for 03 November 2010 has been rescheduled to 03 March 2011.

Yours faithfully,

DR. N.I. NDLOVU

SECRETARIAT: PROVINCIAL COUNCIL ON AIDS

DATE: 29/10/2070